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Dear Friends,

Even with Harvard University and the wider world still in the throes of the COVID-19 pandemic, allow me to 

express my gratitude to our loyal benefactors for our ministry.  Life is changed at the Harvard Catholic Center, 

but not ended!

This Annual Report allows us to once again thank those who continue to support this vital ministry, “Proclaiming 

the Truth and Love of Jesus Christ to Harvard and to the World.” In it, you will see the progress being made 

as our students and chaplains adapt to this new moment in our lives.  You will read about the Siu sisters and 

their great relationship with us.  You will hear more about our students in both the graduate and undergraduate 

programs, and about our hopes and dreams for how we will continue to nurture them in service to one another, 

to the Church, and to Christ.  You will also find a list of the generous benefactors who by their prayers and 

financial support make this possible.

I encourage you to follow us on our YouTube channel, and God willing, when travel is once again part of our 

regular routine, to visit us at the newly renovated St. Paul’s Church and the Harvard Catholic Center next door.

Let us know if there is anything that Fr. George, Fr. Patrick, the staff, or I can ever do for you.

Thank you and God bless you,

Rev. William T. Kelly, S.T.D. 

Pastor and Senior Chaplain

Senior Chapl ain

Father William Kelly

Harvard Catholic Center

29 Mount Auburn Street 
Cambridge, MA 02138-6031
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Mission Statement   
The Harvard Catholic Center invites the greater Harvard 
community to grow in a meaningful relationship with 
Jesus Christ through Catholic worship, inquiry, prayer, 
and service, forming disciples who use their gifts for the 
flourishing of the Church and the world.

To recognize his 
commitment to  
and his influence on Catholic 
ministry at colleges and 
universities, St. Paul’s Parish 
and the Harvard Catholic 
Center unveiled an icon of 
Saint John Henry Newman, 
October 13, 2019 the day of 
his canonization.

The icon was written by Agnessa 
Kesiakova in Sophia, Bulgaria. She 
is the same artist who wrote the icons of the 
saints in the Chapel of the Women Doctors 
of the Church inside the Catholic Center.   

There are three significant items on the icon. 
First, the image of the saint himself; second, 
Newman’s name written in the upper left hand 
corner, and third are the symbols: a bookshelf 
above his right shoulder, and above his left 
shoulder,  the Church of St. Mary the Virgin 
and Oriel College, both at Oxford University.

“Lead, Kindly Light” are the first words of  
John Henry Newman’s poem, “The Pillar of 
the Cloud,” written in 1833.

The icon was dedicated in honor of John 
“Jack” Reardon Jr., AB ’60, a champion of 
St. Paul’s and the Harvard Catholic Center 
on October 29, 2020.  The icon was given 
in grateful appreciation to the church and 
the Catholic Center by Harvard alumni and 
friends of Jack.     l
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“
Fr. George celebrates Mass at HLS Class Day. John Avila, JD ‘14 is pictured to the left of Father George. 

          “An Incredibly 
Valuable Gift to the 
   Graduate Student Community”

An Appreciation  
of the Ministry for  
Graduate Students

“�Faith matters... 

values matter... 

that’s why the  

Catholic Center  

is important.”

Jack Brennan, HBS ’80, knows whereof he speaks, 

not only from his own college experience but those of 

his wife, Cathy (HGSE ’78), their sons Will (HBS ’10) and 

Conor (HBS ’15), and daughter Kara (HGSE ’15), all of 

whom benefitted from the Harvard Catholic Center’s 

dedicated program for graduate students. 
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When Jack was a student at Dartmouth 

College, the spiritual focus on campus 

was the Newman Center there, and it became an 

important part of his college experience. In fact, he 

and Cathy were married at the Center. “It’s easy 

to lose your way at college,” says Brennan. “Neither 

Dartmouth nor Harvard is a natural place to have 

a strongly rooted Catholic culture.” (Brennan can 

speak with some authority on this subject: his 

Business School essay was “Maintaining One’s Faith 

in a Secular Environment.”) 

But not only does Harvard have a priest chaplain 

dedicated solely to ministering to graduate students - 

a fact that made a huge impression on Jack Brennan - 

it’s had the same priest in that role for the last quarter 

century in the beloved Father George Salzmann, 

O.S.F.S., ever tuned in to the unique challenges of 

graduate students and young professionals.

“The pressures they face are not lessened by 

forgetting or avoiding them,” noted Father 

Salzmann. “Their careers require a direct assault 

on diseases and problems, a courageous inquiry 

into policies and puzzles, an exhaustive research 

of history and events, and a wide-angled vision 

of current affairs. There is no finer calling than to 

remind them of their own calling, no more touching 

task than to help God touch them.” 

“I asked Conor where he was going to Mass,” 

recalled Brennan, “and he said, ‘Right on campus 

at the Business School, Dad.’ My kids said there 

was a dedicated chaplain for grad students, and 

I thought that was incredible, so I became an 

annual supporter. Grad school students are not like 

undergrads; the challenges are different. The age 

range is 22 and up, so you think about messaging 

to that crowd—marriage, how to raise their kids— 

so I found it to be an incredibly valuable gift to the 

graduate community. Bringing Mass to Harvard 

Business School students is symbolically striking.” 

A spirit of philanthropy extends to every member 

of the Brennan family.  Cathy Brennan is founder 

of the non-profit CP Mentors, which proudly boasts 

many volunteer Harvard undergraduates and alums 

in its mission to give deserving students at inner city 

Cristo Rey Boston High School the extra support 

and guidance they will need to reach their goal of 

a college degree. So the Brennans are very much a 

Harvard family, but they are just as much a Notre 

Dame family. Jack has been chairman of the Notre 

Dame board of trustees since 2016, all three children 

attended ND as undergrads, and their daughters-

in-law all went to the University as well. “The 

grandchildren could be models for the Bookstore 

(the on-campus store for Notre Dame apparel),” 

said Jack. 

They don’t play each other in football, but the two 

schools have a strong relationship. The Brennans 

alone constitute a Notre Dame – Harvard pipeline, 

but the road from South Bend to Harvard Square 

has been well-travelled over the years, and it comes 

as no surprise to Jack Brennan.

“I’ve been told ND grads have what we (Harvard 

graduate schools) are looking for,” he said. “Men 

and women of accomplishment, great values…

it’s intellectually differentiated values that create 

leaders who will make a difference in the world, so 

it’s a strong pipeline. The two institutions have great 

respect for each other.”

          “An Incredibly 
Valuable Gift to the 
   Graduate Student Community”

An Appreciation  
of the Ministry for  
Graduate Students
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John Avila, JD ’14 has travelled that road as well. And 

like the Brennan’s children, found a vibrant Catholic 

grad school community at Harvard.

“Having received my undergraduate degree from 

the University of Notre Dame, an institution deeply 

rooted in the Catholic tradition, I felt fortunate 

to have found an active and welcoming faith 

community in the Harvard Catholic Law Students 

Association,” he said. “My experience with the CLSA 

was due in no small part to the leadership of Fr. 

George and the Harvard Catholic Center.  We all 

felt very fortunate to have Fr. George as a part of 

our community, not just to celebrate Mass, but to 

accompany us on our faith journeys.”

Jack Brennan thinks of the faith journey of his 

forebears, and there is a Harvard connection there 

as well: his father was the son of a janitor at Harvard 

Divinity School.

“I can’t imagine what it was like to be Irish and 

Catholic 100 years ago in this country,” says Brennan. 

“All were smart people with only elementary level 

educations, but their sons went to college and 

became CEOs of companies.” (Jack is the retired 

CEO of Vanguard and is now chairman emeritus 

and an adviser to the investment firm.) “This partly 

explains the family’s commitment to helping people 

get a break.”

Just as it explains the family’s commitment to 

supporting the Catholic culture at Harvard, specifically 

focused on the graduate student population.

“Why should a secular school be an impediment to 

growing in one’s faith?” challenges Jack Brennan. “It’s so 

important that students have a place to be comfortable 

celebrating your faith, living your faith.”      l
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Mr. John Avila 
In Honor of  The HLS Class of 2014 CLSA

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph M. Banavige

Mr. and Mrs. Victor M. Barrionuevo 
In Memory of  Mercedes Mejia 
In Honor of  Victor, Alex and Andres

Mr. Michael Baumgartner

Elisabeth and Tim Belton

Ms. Evelyn I. Breithaupt

Mr. and Mrs. Conor H. B. Brennan

Mr. and Mrs. John J. Brennan

Ms. Kara B. Brennan

Mr. and Mrs. William T. Brennan, CFA

Mrs. Agnes R. G. Burke 
In Memory of  Jack Burke

Daniel J. and Sidney Callahan

Mr. and Mrs. Mark E. Caputo

Greg & Tara Ciongoli

Steven M. Corsello MD

John Cosgrove, MD & Patricia Barry, MD 
In Memory of  Arthur T. Barry, FDNY

John J. Cullinane, Jr. and  
Sandrine Cullinane

Ms. Laila Dantas

Mr. and Mrs. David DeMasi

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Dent

Mr. and Mrs. James J. Devlin

Dr. Ronald J. Distajo, MD 
In Memory of  James Edward Maschoff

Mr. and Mrs. Victor G. Dodig

Dr. James M. Donahue, MD

David Ehlis

Mr. Thomas R. Fallati

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Fanning

Mr. and Mrs. Jude J. Fanning

Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Fanning

Mr. and Mrs. Matthew A. Fanning

Mr. Robert J. Fanning

Mr. Camille I. Farhat and  
Dr. Joumana Basha Farhat

Mr. and Mrs. David A. Foley

Mr. and Mrs. James W. Gallagher

Mr. Carlos Galvez

Ms. Christine Genaitis

Dr. Thomas J. Gill, III

Jason and Astrid Glass

Mr. and Mrs. John J. Guest

Dr. Ernest S. Hamanaka and  
Dr. Barbara A. Hamanaka

John and Lily Harrington

Mr. John M. Hereford

Mrs. Courtney Herlihy

Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Higgins

David Holewinski

Mr. and Mrs. Javier H. Idrovo

Ms. Natalie E. Jay

Mr. and Mrs. Paul A. Keel

John D. Kelly

Charles and Kathia Kennedy

Mr. Jeremy Kokemor

Mr. William K. Lane, III 
In Memory of  William Kerwin Lane Jr.

Dr. and Mrs. James G. Lee IV, PhD

Judith and Frank LoGerfo

Mr. Benedetto Lorenzon

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Lynch

Brian & Christie McDermott

WM. Shaw McDermott

Patty and Bruce McKinnon

Barbara J. McNeil, MD

Kevin P. Mohan and Anne Williams

John J. Mooney, MD

Mr. and Mrs. Michael C. Morgan

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel T. Nash

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Newark

Dr. Peter A. O’Connell, PhD

Paul G. O’Leary 
In Memory of  John H. Keenan ‘56

Oblates of St. Francis de Sales

Mr. Ernesto Pagano

Ms. Elisa Palazzo

Mr. and Mrs. Ben Roin

Mr. and Mrs. Carmine V. Petrone

James Poterba ‘80

Daniel E. Power, ‘51 and Elizabeth Power

Mr. Alan J. Priest and  
Mrs. Cristin D. Bisbee Priest

Anthony Priest

Mr. James L. Priest

Mr. Lee J. Priest

Thomas and Andrea Priest

Mr. and Mrs. Humberto M. Reboredo

Mr. and Mrs. David M. Renton, III

Mr. Michael A. Roberto

Ann and James Roosevelt, Jr.

Dr. David M. Rubaltelli, MD

Drs. Marc and Jennifer Sabatine

Rev. George S. Salzmann, OSFS

Mr. John T. Schiavone

Angela Ferry Schroeder

Mr. and Mrs. James S. Schwab

Mr. J. C. Steinmetz 
In Honor of  Kevin Kieran

Mr. Jeremy J. Tan

Mr. Lawrence L. Thompson

Charles  and Denise Tollinche

Mr. and Mrs. Felix F. J. Twaalfhoven

Prof. and Mrs. Tyler J. VanderWeele PhD

Jill and Christopher Vollmer

Mr. Bryan C. Walsh and Ms. Kathy Hebert

Mr. Kent R. Weldon

Mary LaBonte White and Family 
In Memory of  Marc A. White and 
Gregory White

Dr. and Mrs. Anton Wintner

Patrick and Kathleen Wolf 
In Honor of  Brendan David Wolf

The Catholic Center apologizes in 
advance for any errors or omissions  
in this report. Please contact Doug 
Zack, Director of Advancement,  
617-491-8400 or  
DZack@HarvardCatholic.org  
to make any corrections.

Tha nk you for your supp ort

The Father George Salzmann 
Graduate Chaplain Chair
Thank you to our benefactors who have contributed toward fully endowing the 

Graduate Chaplaincy at Harvard.  The following have made gifts as of June 30, 2020.  
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The 1893 Society 
$25,000 and above
Mr. and Mrs. Glenn M. Creamer

Senior Chaplain’s Leadership Circle 
$10,000-$24,999
Mr. Michael F. Cronin

Mary Field and Vincent dePaul Goubeau 
Charitable Trust

Ms. Regina M. Pisa, Esq.

Thierry Porte

Christo et Ecclesiae Society  
$5,000—$9,999
Anonymous (1)

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew B. Bloomer

Mr. Daniel Braga

Mr. Frederic H. Clark and  
Ms. Margaret H. Nolan

John E. & Julie M. Corcoran

Samuel E. DeMerit

Albert & Ethel Herzstein Charitable 
Foundation

Mr. Stephen L. Hyde 
In Memory of  Lawrence H. Hyde, Jr.

Kevin P. Mohan and Anne Williams

The Mooney-Reed Charitable Foundation

Strake Foundation

Timothy and Elizabeth Welsh

Veritas Society  
$2,500—$4,999 
Mr. and Mrs. William A. Anderson

Charles and Sheila Donahue

Ms. Kathleen T. Hogan

The Frederick W. McCarthy  
Family Foundation

John P. Reardon, Jr.

Gerard C. Shannon

Mr. and Mrs. William A. Shaw

John P. Sheridan

Stephanie Siu 
In Honor of  Lee Miu Yung

Fides et Ratio Circle  
$1,000—$2,499 
Anonymous (1)

An Anonymous Family Foundation

Mr. Jose J. Alicea

Elisabeth and Tim Belton

Katie and Jim Brennan

Mr. and Mrs. Peter A. Carfagna

James Cervantes

Dr. and Mrs. Mark Clark, PhD

Thomas and Hiroko Clark

Patricia Cleary Miller, PhD

Mr. Frederick B. Cordova, III

Alfred V. “Tim” Covello 
In Memory of  Suzanne R. Covello

Mr. and Mrs. John Criscione

Mr. and Mrs. Jorge J. Dickens

Adrienne E. Dominguez

Michael F. Doyle

Mr. Daniel A. Dunay

Dr. Brian A. P. Fallon and Dr. Jenifer Nields

Mr. Joseph M. Flynn

Paul M. Frank

Dr. Joseph Fraumeni 
In Honor of  Father George Salzmann

Paul R. Gauron

Mr. Javier J. Gonzalez-Sfeir

Mr. E. Andrews Grinstead and  
Dr. Julie G. Grinstead

John & Astrid Hajjar

Paul and Jackie Haley

Lawrence Hall

Mr. Seth R. Hasenour

Philip C. Haughey

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Healey

Ms. AnnMarie Healy

Mr. Thierry Ho and Mrs. Angie Eng

Mr. and Mrs. Christian M. Hoffman

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas L. Horton

Dr. Daniel J. Hurley

Mr. John A. Kaneb

Mr. John F. Keane, Sr.

Dr. and Mrs. Jungjin Kim, MD 
In Honor of  Sun-Kiu Kim, Aena Park, 
Youngjung Kim, Bok-young Lee,  
Ki-Jong Park, Hemin Lee

Luke T. Kramer, Class of 2019 
In Honor of  Rev. George S. Salzmann

Mr. and Mrs. Peter C. Krause, Esq.

Dr. and Mrs. James G. Lee IV, PhD

Mr. and Mrs. I. Joseph Massoud

Steven and Jamie Mastrovich

Brian & Christie McDermott

Barbara J. McNeil, MD

Kevin and Kelly McShane

Lyle J. Micheli, MD

Mr. and Mrs. David I. Monteiro

Mr. and Mrs. James F. Morgan

Mariette G. Murphy, MD

Thomas L. P. O’Donnell, Esq.

Mr. Harry A. Olivar, Jr.

Patti and Kevin O’Meara

Deacon Thomas and Carol O’Shea

Rev. William B. Palardy

Silvana and Christopher Pascucci

Mr. and Mrs. Ben Roin

Mr. Neal J. Reenan and  
Dr. Jennifer A. Reenan 
In Honor of  Philomena Reenan

Richard & Kathleen Riley

Mr. Michael A. Roberto

Hon. and Mrs. James G. Roche, USN

Mary Jo Roos

John D. Schubert

Mrs. Rosmarie Scully

Dr. and Mrs. Byron G. Thompson, Jr. 
In Memory of  Byron and  
Jeanne Thompson

Prof. and Mrs. Tyler J. VanderWeele PhD

Jaime E. Yordan

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Zack

Mr. and Mrs. Juan C. Zarate, Esq. 

Benefactors 2019
We at the Harvard Catholic Center are most grateful to all who help 
support our mission and ministry.  The following have made a gift to  
the Center between July 1, 2018 and June 30, 2019.

Thank you for your generosity!
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Crimson Catholics  
$500—$999  
Anonymous (7)

An Anonymous Gift  
In Memory of  Nancy Roberts

Mr. James Stynes and  
Ms. Photeine M. Anagnostopoulos

Ms. Leslie M. Ballantyne

Mr. James R. Becraft

Lance Brasher

Mr. and Mrs. John J. Brennan

Jeremiah Bresnahan

Mr. and Mrs. Eric R. Calderon

Mr. Luis P. Costas Elena, Esq.

Thomas Diflo, MD

Mrs. Anna-Marie T. Ferraro

Hans and Leslie Fleischner

W. Louise Florencourt, ‘47, HLS ‘53

Mr. John M. Gillen

Andrew and Sharon Graham

John and Lily Harrington

Harvard Business School  
- Catholic Student Association

Mr. and Mrs. Brian P. Hehir

Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Higgins

Mr. Donald K. Howard, Jr.

Mrs. Donald R. Hughes

Keith and Maria Hylton

Dr. Lawrence L. Ilag

Mr. and Mrs. Todd E. Jones, Sr. 
In Honor of  Meredith Jones ‘19

Mr. Robert E. Joyce & Mrs. Julie Walsh Joyce

Robert D. Keefe

Mr. David J. Kenney

Dr. Steven C. Klein, MD 
In Honor of  Fr Tom Powers and  
Sr Evelyn Ronan

Mr. and Mrs. John A. Lechner, IV

Mr. and Mrs. Dennis J. Looney, Jr. ‘52

Mark Maloney 
In Honor of  Margaret Maloney ‘06

Carter & Denise Abel 
In Honor of  Thomas Abel’s 2019 
graduation

Michael and Veronica McElroy

Prof. and Mrs. Thomas A. J. McGinn

Raymond G. McGuire and Judith Severs

Mr. and Mrs. Alexander D. Morgan, IV

Mr. Sean D. Nelson

Brian A. O’Connell

Deacon Tim O’Donnell &  
Dr. Elke O’Donnell

Mr. Paolo Oliaro and Ms. Elisa Merlo

Teresa and Brian O’Sullivan

Dan Pagnano ‘71

Roger E. Podesta

Mr. and Mrs. John Polanin, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen C. Rasch

Mr. Clayton S. Reynolds

Mr. and Mrs. John J. Schlegel

Mr. and Mrs. Randall P. Seidl

Sue and Gerry Seitz

Msgr. Dennis F. Sheehan 
In Honor of  Fr. George Salzmann

Ms. Clarisse Siu 
In Honor of  Peter and Louisa Siu

Mr. Samuel Skinner and Mrs. Mary Skinner

Marianna and Jim Steffes

Andrew and Judith Strenio

Mr. Sean M. Thornton

Allen W. Thrasher

The Family of Michelle Vaccaro

Mary LaBonte White and Family 
In Memory of  Marc A. White

Patrick and Kathleen Wolf 
In Honor of  Father George Salzmann

David Worley ‘80 and  
Bernadette Drankoski ‘80

Mr. and Mrs. Brian D. Young

Mr. Clifford E. Yuknis, Esq.

St. Paul’s Society  
$250—$499  
Anonymous (7)

An Anonymous Gift  
In Honor of  Fr. George Salzmann

Roy and Nimpa Akana

Stephen Auth

Dr. and Mrs. James A. Beha, II

Marie Bellantoni, M.D. 
In Honor of  Justin Whittington ‘82, S.J.

Joe  Benoit 
In Honor of  Msgr. Dennis Sheehan

William H. Bowman

Rev. Thomas W. Buckley

Robert and Karen Budetti

Mr. and Mrs. William L. Burke, III

Rev. Eric F. Cadin

Mr. Kwame Nkrumah Cain 
In Memory of  Jacques L. Cain 
In Honor of  Grace W. Cain

Mr. and Mrs. John V. Carberry

The Cavanagh Family

Frances Chang

Dr. Michael A. Chang, MD 
In Memory of  Virginia W. Chang &  
Hu Lin Chang

Mr. and Mrs. Peter F. Clancy

John Cosgrove, MD & Patricia Barry, MD

Mr. A. Paul Cravedi, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. James P. Crippen

Ben ’17 and Eliza ’17 Kelly with their 2020-2021 FOCUS missionary team, Stephen Hill, 
Angeli Fernandes, Tess Volanski (holding the Kelly’s daughter, Lucy) and  

Father Fiorillo at their son John Paul’s baptism, August, 2020.
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Miss Rosa M. C. Cumare, Esq. 
In Honor of  Fr. Michael Drea

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel T. Day

Mr. and Mrs. Salvatore DeFrancesco, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. David DeMasi

Mr. Frederic G. Dorwart, Jr.

Joseph D. Downing 
In Honor of  Father Thomas Powers

Dr. and Mrs. John V. Federico

Rushika Fernandopulle

Tim and Jackie Finn

Rev. Patrick J. Fiorillo

Mr. and Mrs. James B. Foote

Eileen M. Guerin

Dr. Ernest S. Hamanaka and  
Dr. Barbara A. Hamanaka

Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Hegarty, CPA

Douglas Herzbrun

Thomas C. Holtz 
In Memory of  Leslie and Helen Holtz 
(B.1918)

Dr. Rosemary T. Hyson

Ms. Natalie E. Jay

Dr. and Mrs. Mark A. Kelley 
In Memory of  Virginia M. Kelley

Rev. William T. Kelly, STD

Mr. Randall L. Kennedy 
In Honor of  Headmaster William Burke,  
St. Sebastian’s School

Senator and Mrs. Paul G. Kirk, Jr. 
In Memory of  Members and  
Friends of the Kirk Family

Hon. John G. Koeltl

Mr. James J. Kozlowski

Mr. Christopher B. Lacaria

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Lagan 
In Honor of  Sarah Lagan

Mr. & Mrs. Brian F. Landry

Dr. Louis J. Lanzerotti and  
Dr. Mary Y. Lanzerotti, PhD

Joseph J. Lauer

Michael Lin & Lisa Leonhart Lin

Mr. and Mrs. Edward LoveEdward J. Love

Mr. James F. Mahon, III 
In Memory of  Mairead Florence 
Molumby Mahon

Mr. John A. McCann, Esq.

Tom McDevitt

Barry and Lee Ann McGinnis 
In Honor of  Dewey DeWeese

Capt. & Mrs. James J. McTigue, USN, Ret.

Mr. and Mrs. Francis X. Meaney, Esq.

Dan Medina ‘79 
In Honor of  Laura Medina,  
Class of 2019

Mr. James W. Michalski

John J. Mooney, MD

James M. Murphy

William F.  Murphy ll

John and Charlotte Newman

Mrs. John T. Noonan, Jr. ‘47 
In Memory of  John T. Noonan, Jr. ‘47

Mr. Duncan T. O’Brien and  
Ms. Marlene V. Rehkamp

Dr. Peter A. O’Connell, PhD

Paul G. O’Leary

Mr. John A. Osuch

Mr. Patrick J. O’Sullivan, Jr. and  
Ms. Caline Mouawad

Michael Paulovich

Steve Perry

Dr. Donald W. Pfaff, PhD 
In Honor of  Father George Salzmann

Mr. and Mrs. Vincent T. Phillips

Robert Plunkett and Jennifer Herber

Patricia Sullivan Poling

Rev. Thomas F. Powers

Anne T. Pressman

Mr. John M. Quinlan

Mr. and Mrs. Esteban Ramirez 
In Honor of  Phillip and Patrick Ramirez

William S. Reardon 
In Memory of  The Honorable  
Paul C. Reardon

Mr. and Mrs. Humberto M. Reboredo

Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Romatowski

Rev. George S. Salzmann, OSFS

Miguel and Nicole Sanchez 
In Honor of  Miguel Sanchez

Mr. Benjamin P. Schlanger

Scott J. Schoen

Angela Ferry Schroeder

Dr. James F. Selwa and Dr. Linda M. Selwa

Rev. Richard E. Senghas

Monica Sifuentes, MD

George Spera

Bill Strazzullo 
In Memory of  Georgia & Pappas, 
Nicholas Georgilas, Anna Russo,  
Mary Fotis

Mr. John A. Thompson

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Timbers

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Tratnyek

Manuel F. Villalon

Robert III and Marie Wilson

Alfonso Zobel de Ayalas

Bow & Arrow Club  
$100—$249  
Anonymous (8)

Stephen B. Adams

William H.Adler

Charles and Marilyn Adomanis

Dr. and Mrs. Mark J. Albanese

Mr. Andrew Ambraziejus 
In Memory of  my Aunt,  
Stanislava Cibas

Vincent A. Andaloro, MD AB ‘60

Mr. Vitaly Andreev

Mr. and Mrs. Patrick V. Apodaca

Mr. Joseph P. Archie

Patricia McKillop Ash

Mr. and Mrs. Paul G. Baldetti

Anthony F. Balzebre

Lawrence and Dianne Barbiaux 
In Memory of  Kristy Marie Barbiaux

Mr. Joseph L. Barloon

Mrs. Catherine Beatty

Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Berry

Mr. and Mrs. Stanley P. Borowiec

John P. Boyd and Marilyn J. McDermott

Mr. Robert Breau

Ms. Colleen A. Brennan

Mr. and Mrs. Paul J. Brennan 
In Honor of  Patrick T. Brennan ‘11

John Keith Brungardt

Mr. Frank P. Bruno

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Burger

Daniel J. and Sidney Callahan

Mr. Pasquale A. Cama 
In Memory of  Viola & Virginia Cama

Mr. and Mrs. William J. Campbell

Mr. and Mrs. Mark F. Cancian

Hon. and Mrs. Raoul G. Cantero III

Mr. Frank C. Cardenas, Esq.

Matthew & Debbie Carrico

LaKeisha Caton

Denley Chew

Mr. and Mrs. Richard G. Chriss 
In Honor of  Fr. Arne Panula

Scott Christie
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Dr. Edmund S. Cibas and  
Mr. Todd B. Stewart 
In Memory of  Stanislava Cibas

Mimsie Cieciuch 
In Memory of  Ronald Cieciuch

Mr. Grayson Clary

Mr. and Mrs. William J. Cleary, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Roy C. Cobb, Jr. 
In Honor of  Roy C Cobb

Mark Cocalis and Lisa Erburu

Mr. and Mrs. Kevin J. Cook

Mary E. Coyle

Susan A. Coyne 
In Memory of  Richard F. Coyne ‘57, JD ‘60

Timothy P. Crudo 
In Memory of  Paul & Barbara Crudo

Chris Cunniffe

Lt. j.g. and Mrs. Christopher J. Curtis

Mr. and Mrs. John J. Dardis, Sr.

Ms. Laura E. de la Garza

Frederick J. de la Vega, MD ‘93 
In Memory of  Coach Joseph Restic,  
Prof. Richard Pipes 
In Honor of  Asia Bibi of Pakistan

Mr. John F. De Podesta

Nicola A. DeAngelis

John R. Dillon

Mr. &  Mrs. Robert J. Donahue Esq.

Matthias Donelan

Mr. and Mrs. Henry L. Donovan

George Doran Family 
In Memory of  George Doran

Dr. Connemara Doran, PhD

Mark Doyle

Mr. and Mrs. Karlo J. Duvnjak

Liam P. Ebrill 
In Honor of  Fr. Powell for marrying 
Helene and me in 1977

Christina Covino Eckert

Michelle (Parilo) and Dan Egan

Anna Marie Ettel

Mr. Thomas R. Fallati

Mr. John W. Farrell

John Feeney

Robert L. Felix 
In Memory of  Robert P.C. Felix

Alston & Anne Fitts

Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Flaherty, Jr.

Mr. Patrick M. Folan

Hon. and Mrs. Thayer Fremont-Smith

Mr. and Mrs. Conrad F. Frey

Mr. and Mrs. David J. Fromm

Mr. Michael M. Gavin

Mary Ellen Gaw

Mr. and Mrs. Carmen L. J. Gentile

Joe George

Mr. and Mrs. Francis Gibney

Dr. Thomas J. Gill, III 
In Memory of  Christopher G. Gill

Thomas D Gleason

Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Gotgart

Dr. Numa R. Gottardi-Littell, M.D. 
In Honor of  Professor Guido Guidotti

Mr. and Mrs. Nuno M. Guedes

Kevin R. Hackett

Mr. James J. Haley, Jr.

Chris and Lauri Harbison

Mr. Timothy J. Hartigan

Robert E. Hebda, Esq.

Mr. John E. Arbab and  
Dr. Nora M. Heimann 
In Memory of  Jeanne M. Heimann

Renovation to the plaster work on the Ascension frieze inside St. Paul’s Church, Summer 2020 (before and after).
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Dr. and Mrs. William L. Hennrikus, MD

Lacy and Julio Hernandez

Mr. John D. Hayes and  
Ms. Catherine V. Herridge

Prof. Kevin L. Hickey

Mr. Paul G. Hines and Mrs. Judith A. Hines

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey P. Holtzman

Neal J. Howard

William E. Hughes

Mr. and Mrs. James F. Hughes, III

William T. Hurley, III

John & Liz Indellicate

Elizabeth F. Jacobson

Maureen Donnellan James 
In Memory of  Jane Thiboutot ‘80

Jim and Kris Jarocki

Roger Johannigman

Bill and Katie Johnson 
In Memory of  Hugh J. Beins

Al Jordan 
In Memory of  Alexander & Alice Jordan, Jr.

Hon. George Kalinski

Ms. Susan A. Kambhu

John D. Kelly

Mr. James T. Kelly

Mr. and Mrs. Richard S. Kelly, Jr.

Mr. Luke Kenworthy

Dr. and Mrs. Robert L. Kuczkowski

Thomas M. Lamberti

Mr. and Mrs. Scot H. Landry

Dave Larkin

Lash LaRue

Jeffrey Laurenti

Bill & Blair Lawlor

Hon. Barbara A. Lee

Anthony V. Leness

Tzu-Huan Augustine Lo

Bill and Eileen Looney

Dr. and Mrs. Kevin J. Lorentsen, MD

Joan M. Luecke

Dr. Audry L. Lynch

Maureen G. Lynch Memorial

Robert E. Mack

Francis J. Mahoney

Mr. and Mrs. Charles J. Maneikis, Jr. 
In Honor of  Father George Macrae

John Marrella

Stephanie Lang Martin 
In Memory of  Gordon A. Martin, Jr. ‘57

Mayela C. and Philip R. Martinez

Marie L. Martino

Commonwealth of Massachusetts

Jane A. Materazzo

Richard J. McCarthy 
In Memory of  Arthur J. Pitts

Mrs. Karin L. McCormick

Patty and Bruce McKinnon

Mr. Daniel T. McLaughlin

Dr. and Mrs. Walter L. McLean

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur J. McMahon, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. McNamara, Jr.

Dr. Dale R. and Mrs. Elizabeth B. Meers

Mark Merley

Mr. Frederick J. Metters and  
Ms. Maura Embler

Laurie and Martin Miller

Mr. and Mrs. Eugene P. Miller, Esq.

Christopher Mitchell

James W. Moeller

Mr. Robert A. Molnar

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas B. Mooney, Esq. 
In Memory of  Robert B. Denis MBA ‘47

Mr. W. C. Mortenson, Jr.

Andre V. Moura

J. Brian Mullen

Joseph and Anne Murphy

Rev. William F. Murphy

Sharon E. O’Brien, MD 
In Memory of  George E. O’Brien

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. O’Brien

Lynne Liakos O’Connor 
In Memory of  Mr. and  
Mrs. Spiridon Liakos

Liza & Thomas M. O’Reilly 
In Honor of  Father Tom Powers

Kerri Osterhaus Houle, MD

Dr. and Mrs. Michael E. Pacanowsky

Jim Perrine & Beth Sullivan

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony R. Picarello, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Tim Plunkett

James Poterba ‘80

Daniel E. Power, ‘51 and Elizabeth Power

Dr. Thomas J. Prendergast, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Donald P. Quinn

David Ramsey

Timothy D. Rand

Chris and Jen Ray

Mr. George Reardon and  
Mrs. Susan Erburu-Reardon 
In Memory of  Paul C. Reardon ‘32

Tom Reardon

Mary-Grace Reeves, 2016

Mrs. Stephanie L. Rich

Mr. and Mrs. Chris Richardson 
In Honor of  Connor ‘19 and MJ ‘17

Dr. and Mrs. Thomas P. Rocco

Dr. Amy Malecki Rogers and  
Dr. Jason H. Rogers

Ann and James Roosevelt, Jr.

Daniel Rosa MD

Harold A. Ross, Esq.

Mr. and Mrs. Michael O. Ryan

Mr. Michael C. Ryan, Sr. and  
Dr. Patricia D. Ryan

Harvard Catholic undergrads at the March for Life, Washington, D.C., January 2020
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Mr. Carmen L. Sandretto

Carol Sarokhan, MD

Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Sawyer

Mr. and Mrs. Pat Schultz 
In Memory of  Ken & Yong Peck

Nadia L. Scott, MD

Dr. Robert P. Sedlack

Prof. and Ms. David J. Seipp

Mr. Geza P. Serenyi

Drs. Peter Sharis, Christine Sharis

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Shields

Mr. Joshua D. Shutter

Mr. Joseph Sison and Ms. Sharon Rich

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Skeen

Mr. John F. Spence, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Peter G. Stella

Mr. and Mrs. Richard N. Stillwell, Esq.

John B. Sullivan

John D. Sullivan 
In Memory of  Virginia Sullivan

Mr. and Mrs. Peter A. Syski

Peter Theroux 
In Memory of  Ann Marie Gailis

Rev. Thomas H. Tobin SJ

Ms. Lindsay Tomenson

Mr. and Mrs. Walter S. Tomenson, Jr.

Robert L. Tortoriello

Ms. Margaret Triyana

William A. Utic 
In Memory of  Campbell &  
Willi Anne Martin

Claire Valente 
In Honor of  Father George Salzmann

Robert P. Volpe

Dr. and Mrs. William V. Walsh

Philip J. Ward

Dr. Richard S. P. Weissbrod

Rev. Matt Westcott 
In Memory of  Bernard Cardinal Law, ‘53

Dr. and Mrs. Stephen J. Wierzbinski, Jr.

John and Patricia Worden

John L. Worden IV, MD

Leo V. Zavatone

David Thaddeus Zmijewski

Dr. Peter J. Zuromskisi

General Donors  
$5—$99  
Anonymous (19)

An Anonymous Gift  
In Honor of  St. Francis

An Anonymous Gift  
In Memory of  Joseph Maio

James D. Adducci

Glenn Alexander

Mr. and Mrs. Oscar O. Alvarenga

Steven and Jane (Looney) Armstrong

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Auchter

Mr. Patrick N. Augustine

Hon. John A. Barone

Mr. and Mrs. Michael D. Barrow

Mr. Peter Barzdines

Glenn D. Bellitto and Kyle A. Moran 
In Memory of  Gage D. Bellitto, Columbia 
University, Class of 2020

Mr. Ricky Bevington

Mrs. Martha Bewick

Mr. James F. Bogue

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph A. Bosco, Esq.

Mr. and Mrs. Neal R. Brauweiler

John M. Breen

Ms. Evelyn I. Breithaupt

Mr. and Mrs. Michael V. Brewer

Mr. Max K. Bugaric

Thomas and Dilia Caballero

Jean Marie Calvo

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel J. Carney

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Carr, Jr. 
In Memory of  Edna Egan

Mrs. Joan Carroll 
In Memory of  Richard S. Carroll  
AB ‘40 PhD ‘51

Antonio D. Castro and Rose C. Palermo

Mr. and Mrs. John C. Cavanaro

Hon. Timothy A. Chorba and  
Ms. Ruth Wimer

Ms. Frances Clerx 
In Honor of  Will 14, Laura ‘16 and 
Emma ‘19 Clerx

James G. Colbert 
In Memory of  Michael E. Hagar,  
Class of 1960

Harry S. Colburn, Jr.

Hon. and Mrs. Robert B. Collings

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph A. Columbus, Jr. 
In Honor of  Cullen McAlpine

Dennis M. Couture

Mr. Stephen Cox

Hugh M. Crane

Joseph Cronin

Dr. Eugene J. D’Angelo

Mr. and Mrs. Roderick E. DaSilva

Mr. George Daukantas 
In Memory of  The Daukantas Family

Brian A. and Elizabeth P. Davis

Prof. and Mrs. John M. de Figueiredo

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Deagen 
In Honor of  Father George Salzmann

Hon. Robert H. Dierker, Jr.

Judy Dincher 
In Memory of  Thomas A. Dincher

Janice Dolan 
In Memory of  John A. Dolan

Donald T. Donovan

Ms. Kristine J. Dunne Maher

Walter K. Earle

Mr. and Mrs. Hugh M. Exton, Jr.

Roberto Fabros 
In Memory of  Sol Fabros

Dr. and Mrs. Francis T. Fallon

Prof. Daniel Faoro and  
Ms. Katherine Faoro 
In Memory of  Grace and James Higgins

David F. Forte

Jaden Freeze

Thomas C. Fritzsche

Barry W. Furze

James J. Gaffney III

Mr. and Mrs. James W. Gallagher

Mr. Carlos Galvez

Mr. Robert J. Gelhaus

Geno R. Gemmato

Andrew V. Griswold 
In Memory of  Fr. Bob Beloin 
In Honor of  Fr. George Salzmann

Mr. and Mrs. Cornelius J. Guiney, III

Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Haas

Mr. John D. Hagen, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Bruce D. Hainsworth

Marie Beth Walsh Hall

John T. Harding

Mr. Kevin J. Harrington

Richard Hart Harrington 
In Memory of  Robert T. Harrington ‘66

Michael F. Healy

Mr. Daniel K. Hennessy, Esq.

Vivian Herbert

Kate Helen Hinton

Edward A. Hutchinson, MD 
In Honor of  Patricia Ann Hutchinson, MD
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Mr. and Mrs. Edmond M. Ianni 
In Memory of  Edmond S. and  
C. Jean Ianni

Mr. and Mrs. Stefan Jachna

Elizabeth Jacobson

Michele Ippolito Karlberg

Dr. William F. Keenan, Jr.

Joan Keenan

Dr. M. D. Kelleher, MD

Mr. and Mrs. Dale P. Kensinger

Ms. Maryanne King

Dr. and Mrs. Robert Knapp 
In Memory of  Walter Whelan

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew B. Kolesar, III

Frederick J. Kulas

Dr. Deirdre M. La Porte

Walter C. Labys

Dr. Mildred H. LaFontaine and  
Mr. Michael R. LaFontaine

Paul R. Levesque ‘56 
In Memory of  Susan Shennan

Mrs. Patricia Locke

Manuel Lopez

Rev. John E. MacInnis 
In Memory of  Bishop John Boles

John E. Mansfield

Mr. Thomas Stipanov and  
Ms. Isabel Marin

Mr. Frederick W. Marks III and  
Prof. Sylvia K. Marks

Mr. E. M. McCann

Robert McDonald

Dennis P. & Mary E. McGee

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen McGill

Mr. Peter A. McGrath

Mr. Benjamin J. McKay

Teresa E. McLaughlin

Brian E. McManus

Mr. Joseph P. Meissner, Esq.

Prof. Nelson H. Minnich

Constance Monitto

Dr. John P. Mordes and Dr. Regina Yando

James L. Moses

Harold Burstein and Mary Mullen

Stephen and Kathleen Mullery

Prof. Odeana R. Neal

Drs. Felix & Chastity Nunez

Mr. and Mrs. Michael O’Brien

Frances Pierson O’Leary

Rev. Laurence Olszewski C.S.C.

Mr. Ryan P. O’Meara

Mr. Chuka Onugu

Mr. Nicholas A. Palazzo 
In Honor of  Fr. George Salzmann

Mr. B. Michael Pallasch

Ms. Berenika D. Palys 
In Memory of  Voyteck Zakrzewski

Alec A. Pandaleon

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph A. Papay, Jr.

Mr. Pedro Pasquin

Mr. Derek Paulhus

Mrs. Leonard M. Pauplis 
In Memory of  Leonard M. Pauplis

Jennifer Paxton

Mr. Eugene C. Payne III

Mr. and Mrs. Otto A. Payonzeck

Mr. Aramis Perez

Ivonne Perez

Dr. Jan Louis Perkowski

Col. and Mrs. Ralph D. Pinto 
In Honor of  H. Thomas Trimble

Mr. and Mrs. Franklin G. Polk, Esq.

Sheldon and Lauren Pollock

Peter D. Post

Thomas and Andrea Priest

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen P. Pustelnik

Peter J. Raskauskas

Peter Reale

Mr. and Mrs. Timothy J. Reckart 
In Honor of  Jane Reckart

Kathleen Mavorneen Reddy-Smith

Dr. and Mrs. Mark E. Redman, MD

Ms. Mary-Grace Reeves

John P. Reid

Richard W. Renehan

Mr. and Mrs. Stefan V. Reyniak 
In Honor of  Janusz Reyniak

Ms. Theresa C. Rizk

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Roberts 
In Honor of  The Gaylord Catholic 
students :)

Mr. and Mrs. Guy G. Rutherfurd, Jr.

Deacon Christopher E. Ryan 
In Memory of  Charles F. Kletzsch AB ‘46

Dr. and Mrs. Edward T. Ryan

Miles F. Ryan III

Mr. and Mrs. Norman C. Sabbey, Esq.

Dr. Donald Sadoski DMD and  
Dr. Darleen M. Sadoski

Mr. James M. Sanduski

Nilsa Santiago, JD

Ms. Andrea Santoriello

Mr. and Mrs. David T. Schneider

Mr. Stephen C. Schott, Esq.

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph J. Scipione

Robert and Gloria Seminara

Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Serritella, Esq.

Ms. Emily Shoemaker

Ms. Julie Crofoot Simons 
In Memory of  Michael Crofoot, Jr.,  
Class of 1964

Mr. R. B. Smith

Paul T. Smith

Hon. Francisco A. Soler

Mrs. Claire Somersille-Nolan

Dr. and Mrs. A. L. Stickell, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Sugrue

Don Summa

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Sylvester

H. L. Tafe

Ms. Natalie F. Tarbet

Mr. Lawrence L. Thompson

Dr. David A. Ticchi

Ann Roberts Tobin

Rev. Patrick J. Travers

Stephen C. Trivers

Mr. David V. Trulio

Mr. and Mrs. Jorge Valdivia 
In Memory of  Vicente Valencia

Leo Vannoni

Ray Vincent

Mr. Matthew Volpe

Michael and Yvette Von Rueden

Henry T. Wadzinski, PhD

Ms. Margaret A. Ward

Rev. Justin Whittington, SJ 
In Honor of  Michael Castori, SJ,  
Class of 1982

Mr. Caroline L. Wolverton

Mr. Adrian B. Worrell

Edward P. Yaglou

Dr. Anthony Zangara, MD

Ms. Ying Zhang

Mr. and Mrs. Roger J. Zino

The Catholic Center apologizes in 
advance for any errors or omissions  
in this report. Please contact Doug 
Zack, Director of Advancement,  
617-491-8400 or  
DZack@HarvardCatholic.org  
to make any corrections.
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W hen Father Patrick Fiorillo joined the 

Harvard Catholic Center in 2017 as 

undergraduate chaplain he immediately 

began organizing off-campus retreats.  When he was 

a student at the University of Hartford, Father Patrick 

attended a retreat sponsored by the campus ministry 

and he said it helped his desire to become a priest. He 

notes how important it is for students to get away from 

the “noise” of campus life to deepen their faith and to 

have fun with their classmates.

As Sean Gibney, AB ’19 says, “Ultimately, retreats allow 

me to grow closer to God and my friends.” Samuel 

Ho, AB ’22 said about the retreats, “Throughout our 

lives, it is inevitable that we will face many struggles 

and will have to bear numerous crosses; therefore, we must 

try and find others with whom to bear our crosses so that 

we are not trying to bear our crosses alone. The retreat 

showed me that I did not need to search far and wide for 

these people when I had members of the CSA to lean on.”

So, the Class of 2019 decided that they would raise 

money for off-campus retreats, and also raise funds to 

replace the Harvard Catholic Center sign which hangs 

on Arrow Street.  

We are truly grateful to the Class of 2019 for the beautiful 

sign, shown on the left, and especially for supporting  

the retreat experience for future Harvard students.     l

“Retreats allow me to grow closer to God and my friends.”

The Class of 2019 Senior Gift

Grateful for the support from the 
following families:
Anonymous (1)

Dr. and Mrs. Mark J. Albanese

Dr. and Mrs. Mark Clark, PhD

Ms. Frances Clerx

Mr. and Mrs. John Criscione

Mr. and Mrs. Salvatore DeFrancesco, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Francis Gibney

Paul and Jackie Haley

Mr. and Mrs. Todd E. Jones, Sr.

Mr. Luke T. Kramer

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Lagan

Carter & Denise Abel

Mr. Dan Medina & Ms. Laura Martin

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. O’Brien

Silvana and Christopher Pascucci

Mr. and Mrs. Tim Plunkett

Mr. and Mrs. Chris Richardson

The Family of Michelle Vaccaro

The undergraduate retreat at the Franciscan Guest House, Kennebunk, Maine, Spring 2019.
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“We had just moved into an apartment on 

Harvard Street, near St. Paul’s church,” recalls Stephanie. 

“Fr. Salzmann introduced himself after Mass one day, 

explaining he was the graduate chaplain at Harvard…”

And soon enough came the knock.

“You must be a part of the Catholic Student Association 

and be in charge of the prayer group!” said Fr. George. 

The sisters explained that they were quiet in their faith, 

and while agreeing to be in the Business School CSA, 

they said they didn’t think they were the best choice 

to lead a prayer group. “It wasn’t the first impression I 

wanted to make at Harvard,” remembers Clarisse. It had 

nothing to do with business!

“Well, he kept asking,” said Stephanie, “And after 

saying ‘no’ to him more than once, Clarisse finally 

said to me, ‘I think Father wants us to run this prayer 

group,’ so we said ‘yes,’ and Father Salzmann said, 

‘That’s great, and oh, by the way, it hasn’t started yet.’”

This story will be familiar to the dozens and dozens 

of grad school and young professionals over the 

years whose introduction to the graduate chaplain 

was accompanied by an invitation: to the Sunday 

evening graduate Mass, to a speaker series, to a 

spaghetti get-together…

…to start a prayer group.

“He really was genuine in wanting to reach people, to 

share the love of God with people,” recalls Clarisse. “We 

got involved because he asked. We all need to ‘ask,’ to just 

put it out there and not worry about what people think. 

God is in charge.”

Fr. George wanted a place of prayer on campus, small 

and manageable, but it just needed to get started, he said, 

and that’s what the sisters did, despite worrying about, 

well, what people might think. 

“We were a little nervous about announcing it, afraid of 

looking uncool,” recalled Stephanie. “But we promised 

each other we would do this every week.” 

“My sister said, ‘Well, we’re here — that’s two!” said 

Clarisse.

But others did come—because the Siu sisters had asked—

and most of the ones who came wound up forming the 

CSA leadership, including Stephanie and Clarisse, who 

were co-presidents of the association the following year, 

and to no surprise, favorites of the graduate chaplain.

“Clarisse and Stephanie are very devout, and so 

they were natural leaders with the Catholic Student 

Association,” said Fr. George. “They spearheaded weekly 

scripture readings and prayer sessions in Spangler Hall 

each week for the HBS students, and they were regular 

lectors at the eight o’clock Sunday Mass in the Class of 

1959 chapel on the Business School campus.”

Stephanie (left) and Clarisse Siu,  
Harvard commencement 2015.

Living Their Faith 
West Coast
Father George Salzmann’s motto may well begin with 

the Gospel verse, “Knock and it shall be opened to you,” but for Harvard’s graduate 
chaplain, the whole thing goes more like this: “Knock and it shall be opened to you, 

but if it isn’t, keep knocking!” And so it was that twin sisters Clarisse and Stephanie Siu 
(both HBS ’15) came to know the Catholic Student Association at Harvard Business School.

on
the
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The twins grew up in a Catholic family in Toronto, 

just the girls and parents Peter and Louisa. Their 

undergraduate years took them both to the University 

of Chicago, where Stephanie majored in economics 

and Clarisse did a double, math and economics. Both 

were involved in the school’s Catholic center activities. 

Clarisse remembers reading Augustine’s Confessions for 

a freshman class as being 

an important stop on her 

spiritual journey. “We are 

conditioned to think of 

God as distant, a being 

who created the planet 

and left it alone. I didn’t 

know that God was a person who loves me personally, 

who desires my friendship.” 

Following graduation from the University of Chicago, 

Clarisse took a job with J.P. Morgan in New York 

and later San Francisco, while Stephanie went with 

Goldman Sachs in New York, and later Brentwood 

Associates, a private equity firm in Los Angeles. Six years 

later, Harvard business degrees in hand, they traveled 

back to the west coast - Clarisse to work for LinkedIn 

in San Francisco, and for Stephanie it was a return to 

Brentwood until a headhunter called about a position 

with a discount tool company, of all things. It was not 

the career path she had imagined, but she was intrigued 

by this LA-based five billion-dollar company that was 

owned by one man, and that owner was so impressed 

with Stephanie that he called personally to offer her the 

chance to create her own job at the company. Clarisse 

reminded her that she had wanted to get out of private 

equity for a while, her mother Louisa reminded her of 

“what God does in our lives when we trust in Him,” and 

a priest friend in LA reminded her of the Gospel passage 

where Jesus beckoned Peter to walk to Him on water: 

“Do not be afraid!”

She took the job. Stephanie is now the “Director of 

Customer Growth Strategy” for Harbor Freight Tools.

Both women enthusiastically support the Harvard 

Catholic Center. “I never expected to rediscover the 

Catholic faith at the Harvard Business School, but 

thanks to the good people at the Harvard Catholic 

Center, that is what happened to me,” said Clarisse.  

“I am forever grateful to 

God for His mercy and 

to all of the wonderful 

priests, missionaries and 

Catholic faithful at 

Harvard who encouraged 

me to respond to God’s 

grace. That’s why I continue to support the Harvard 

Catholic Center today.”

“Unfailingly faithful to Jesus Christ and His Church, the 

wonderful people—and in particular, the clergy—at the 

Harvard Catholic Center encouraged and trained us to 

courageously be the sign of contradiction in a secular 

world and give witness to the truth through our words 

and works,” added Stephanie. “An institution like the 

HCC is a rare treasure. I am honored to support it.”

Meanwhile, both continue in other ways to “put it out 

there,” as Clarisse would say - unafraid, with a lesson 

learned when a graduate chaplain at Harvard asked 

them to start a prayer group. Stephanie is president 

of the Young Catholic Professionals chapter in LA, a 

national organization whose aim is to inspire young 

professionals to witness to Christ in the workplace. And 

Clarisse has come a long way from the days of being shy 

about promoting a prayer group at Harvard, organizing 

twice weekly prayer vigils at a local Planned Parenthood 

in San Francisco.

“Abortion is completely wrong, and we need to do 

something about it. We are killing people in the womb, 

and we have to come to witness,” said Clarisse.  “There 

is an active lie being perpetuated around this issue.  We 

need to tell the truth: life begins at conception!  The 

people who are here doing this work inspire my faith 

every day.”  

Just as Fr. George inspired the Siu twins to explore their 

faith with others at “one of the most secular campuses in 

the entire world,” as Stephanie puts it.

“Fr. Salzmann brought us in, to what was to become the 

next step on our faith journey, she says. “The Catholic 

Student Association provided such a welcoming, 

supportive environment. Faithfulness to the teachings 

of Jesus Christ has been the best part of it. It can be an 

intimidating place, but the Harvard Catholic Center was 

home…it felt like this was where we belonged.”      l

“I am forever grateful to God for His mercy and 
to all of the wonderful priests, missionaries and 
Catholic faithful at Harvard who encouraged 

me to respond to God’s grace.” — Clarrise

Clarisse Siu served as a lector at the HBS Mass  
during her time at Harvard.
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The 1893 Society $25,000+
Mary Jane and Glenn Creamer

Senior Chaplain’s Leadership 
Circle $10,000-$24,999
Mary Field and Vincent dePaul Goubeau 

Charitable Trust

Ms. Regina M. Pisa, Esq.

Thierry Porte

Christo et Ecclesiae Society 
$5,000-9,999
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew B. Bloomer

Mr. Daniel Braga

John E. & Julie M. Corcoran

Mr. Michael F. Cronin

Samuel E. DeMerit

Michael F. Doyle

The Mooney-Reed Charitable Foundation

Timothy and Elizabeth Welsh

Veritas Society $2,500-$4,999
Charles and Sheila Donahue

Mr. Thierry Ho and Mrs. Angie Eng

The Frederick W. McCarthy Family 
Foundation

John P. Reardon, Jr.

Gerard C. Shannon

John P. Sheridan

Stephanie Siu 
In Memory of  Lee Yau Tim and  
Lai Siu Yang 
In Honor of  Peter, Louisa, and Clarisse Siu

Prof. Adrian Vermeule, JD and  
Mrs. Yun Soo Vermeule

Fides et Ratio Circle  
$1,000-$2,499
Anonymous (2)

An Anonymous Family Foundation

Mr. Jose J. Alicea

Elisabeth and Tim Belton 
In Memory of  George Anton Belton

Mr. and Mrs. Mark F. Cancian

Mr. and Mrs. Peter A. Carfagna

Mr. Robert D. Cecot and  
Ms. Christine J. Reilly

Thomas and Hiroko Clark

Mr. Frederic H. Clark and  
Ms. Margaret H. Nolan

Patricia Cleary Miller, PhD

Alfred V. “Tim” Covello

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony J. de Nicola

Mr. and Mrs. Jorge J. Dickens

Adrienne E. Dominguez

Dr. Brian A. P. Fallon and Dr. Jenifer Nields

Mrs. Anna-Marie T. Ferraro

Mr. Joseph M. Flynn

Paul M. Frank

Paul R. Gauron

ADM and Mrs. Brett P. Giroir, MD

Mr. E. Andrews Grinstead and  
Dr. Julie G. Grinstead

John & Astrid Hajjar

Lawrence Hall

Harvard Business School  
- Catholic Student Association

Mr. Seth R. Hasenour

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Healey

Mr. and Mrs. Christian M. Hoffman

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas L. Horton

Dr. Daniel J. Hurley

Mary and Russell Johnson, ‘55

Mr. and Mrs.  John A. Kaneb

Mr. David J. Kenney

Mr. and Mrs. Peter C. Krause, Esq. 
In Memory of  Our Four Parents

Donald W. and Maureen D. Landry

Mr. and Mrs. I. Joseph Massoud

Steven and Jamie Mastrovich

Brian & Christie McDermott

Prof. and Mrs. Thomas A. J. McGinn 
In Memory of  Loretta McGinn

Barbara J. McNeil, MD

Victor ‘18 and Meredith ‘19 Mezacapa

Lyle J. Micheli, MD

Kevin P. Mohan and Anne Williams

Mr. and Mrs. David I. Monteiro

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel J. Moore

Mariette G. Murphy, MD

Lynne Liakos O’Connor 
In Memory of  Mr. & Mrs. Spiridon Liakos

Thomas L. P. O’Donnell, Esq.

Patti and Kevin O’Meara

Mr. William J. O’Reilly, Jr.

Deacon Thomas and Carol O’Shea

Silvana and Christopher Pascucci

Mr. and Mrs. Ben Roin

Chris and Jen Ray

Alec Reed

Mr. Neal J. Reenan and  
Dr. Jennifer A. Reenan

Richard & Kathleen Riley

Mr. Michael A. Roberto

Hon. and Mrs. James G. Roche, USN

Mary Jo Roos

John D. Schubert

Mr. and Mrs. William A. Shaw

Dr. and Mrs. Byron G. Thompson, Jr. 
In Memory of  Jeanne Collins Thompson

Allen W. Thrasher 
In Honor of  Rev. Lawrence McGrath

Prof. and Mrs. Tyler J. VanderWeele PhD

Mr. Nicholas J. Wells

Mr. and Mrs. Michael W. Wilsey

Jaime E. Yordan

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Zack

Mr. and Mrs. Juan C. Zarate, Esq.

Crimson Catholics $500-$999
Anonymous (6)

An Anonymous Gift 
In Memory of  Fr. Lawrence Drennan

Stephen Auth

Ms. Leslie M. Ballantyne

Mr. James R. Becraft

Lance Brasher

Katie and Jim Brennan 
In Honor of  Fr. George Salzmann

Mr. and Mrs. John J. Brennan

Benefactors 2020
We at the Harvard Catholic Center are most grateful to all who help 
support our mission and ministry.  The following have made a gift to  
the Center between July 1, 2019 and June 30, 2020.

Thank you for your generosity!
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Jeremiah Bresnahan

Mr. Kwame Nkrumah Cain 
In Memory of  Jacques L. Cain 
In Honor of  Grace W. Cain

Mr. and Mrs. Eric R. Calderon

Paolo Carozza

Mr. Patrick T. Christiansen, Esq.

Mr. and Mrs. Peter F. Clancy

John J. Coleman III MD

Timothy P. Crudo 
In Memory of  Paul & Barbara Crudo

Lt. j.g. and Mrs. Christopher J. Curtis

Mr. and Mrs. David DeMasi

Thomas Diflo, MD

Mr. Philip Erard

Dr. and Mrs. John V. Federico

Hans and Leslie Fleischner

W. Louise Florencourt, ‘47, HLS ‘53 
In Memory of  Margaret Florencourt 
Mann, R’46

Jason and Astrid Glass

Nicole and Phil Haughey Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert F. Higgins

Mr. Donald K. Howard, Jr.

Mrs. Donald R. Hughes

Mr. Robert E. Joyce & 
Mrs. Julie Walsh Joyce

Robert D. Keefe

Dr. and Mrs. Jungjin Kim, MD 
In Honor of  Spiritual and physical health 
of our twin girls born in July 2020

Mr. James J. Kozlowski

Hon. Barbara A. Lee

Mark Maloney 
In Honor of  Phyllis Maloney Johnson ‘04 
and Blake Johnson ‘04

Mr. and Mrs. Philip Marxen

Michael and Veronica McElroy

Mr. Douglas T. McGinley

Raymond G. McGuire and Judith Severs

Mrs. Jennifer R. McIntyre 
In Memory of  Kevin McIntyre

Mr. and Mrs. Alexander D. Morgan, IV

Rev. Walter Nagle

Mr. Sean D. Nelson

Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Nenno

Rev. Thomas F. Nestor

Robert Niemiec

Deacon Tim O’Donnell &  
Dr. Elke O’Donnell

Paul G. O’Leary

Mr. Paolo Oliaro and Ms. Elisa Merlo

Teresa and Brian O’Sullivan

Rev.William B. Palardy

Roger E. Podesta

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen C. Rasch

Mr. and Mrs. Paul J. Ray

Miguel and Nicole Sanchez

Sue and Gerry Seitz

Ms. Clarisse Siu

Andrew and Judith Strenio

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Timbers

David Worley ‘80 and  
Bernadette Drankoski ‘80

Mr. Clifford E. Yuknis, Esq.

St. Paul’s Society $250-$499
Anonymous (4)

Mr. Joseph P. Archie

Marie Bellantoni, M.D.

William H. Bowman 
In Memory of  Fr. Richard Rieman

Rev. Thomas W. Buckley

Robert and Karen Budetti

Mr. and Mrs. David M. Calabro

Mr. and Mrs. John V. Carberry

The Cavanagh Family

James Cervantes

Frances Chang

Dr. Donald Cherr, MD 
In Honor of  Natalie Tarbet

Dr. Edmund S. Cibas and  
Mr. Todd B. Stewart

Dr. and Mrs. Mark Clark, PhD

Mark Cocalis and Lisa Erburu

Mr. Luis P. Costas Elena, Esq.

Mr. A. Paul Cravedi, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. James P. Crippen

Miss Rosa M. C. Cumare, Esq.

Mr. Greg Dornbach 
In Honor of  Casey Dornbach

Joseph D. Downing 
In Honor of  Fr. Tom Powers

Michelle (Parilo) and Dan Egan

Anna Marie Ettel

Mr. Thomas R. Fallati

Rushika Fernandopulle

Tim and Jackie Finn

Rev. Patrick J. Fiorillo

Mr. and Mrs. James B. Foote

Thomas A. Gentile

Mr. John M. Gillen

Thomas D Gleason

Mr. Javier J. Gonzalez-Sfeir

Eileen M. Guerin

Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Hegarty, CPA

Mr. and Mrs. James F. Hughes, III

Ms. Nan Hughes Poole 
In Memory of  Mimi

John & Liz Indellicate

Mr. Bryan Jackson

Joseph H. Jacovini

Bill and Katie Johnson 
In Memory of  Hugh J. Beins

Sister Maria Veritas AB ‘10 (far right) of the Dominican Sisters of Mary,  
Mother of the Eucharist, visited the HCC, February 2020.
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Dr. Brinda R. Kamat, MD 
In Honor of  Fr. George Salzmann

Dr. and Mrs. Mark A. Kelley 
In Honor of  The Kelley Family

Rev. William T. Kelly, STD

Senator and Mrs. Paul G. Kirk, Jr. 
In Memory of  Rich Fogarty ‘60

Hon. John G. Koeltl

Mr. and Mrs. Steven J. Kruczek

Mr. Christopher B. Lacaria

Mr. & Mrs. Brian F. Landry

Mr. William K. Lane, III

Dr. Louis J. Lanzerotti and  
Dr. Mary Y. Lanzerotti, PhD

Dave Larkin

Michael Lin & Lisa Leonhart Lin

Mr. and Mrs. Dennis J. Looney, Jr. ‘52

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Love 
In Honor of  Edward J. Love

Mr. James F. Mahon, III 
In Memory of  Mairead Florence 
Molumby Mahon

Carter & Denise Abel 
In Honor of  College Class of 2023

Tom McDevitt

Patty and Bruce McKinnon

Mr. Daniel T. McLaughlin

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur J. McMahon, Jr.

Capt. & Mrs. James J. McTigue, USN, Ret.

Mr. James W. Michalski

John J. Mooney, MD

Roberto C. Morfino 
In Memory of  My Grandfather  
Rosario Morfino

Stephen and Kathleen Mullery

James M. Murphy

William F.  Murphy ll

John and Charlotte Newman

In Memory of John T. Noonan, Jr. ‘47

Mr. Duncan T. O’Brien and  
Ms. Marlene V. Rehkamp

Sharon E. O’Brien, MD 
In Memory of  George E. O’Brien, Jr., HBS ‘52

Dr. Peter A. O’Connell, PhD

Mr. John A. Osuch

Mr. Patrick J. O’Sullivan, Jr. and  
Ms. Caline Mouawad

Dan Pagnano ‘71

Michael Paulovich

Steve Perry

Rev. Thomas F. Powers

Anne T. Pressman

Mr. John M. Quinlan

William S. Reardon

Hon. Thomas J. Ridge

Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Romatowski

Rev. George S. Salzmann, OSFS

Mr. Benjamin P. Schlanger

Scott J. Schoen

Mr. and Mrs. Randall P. Seidl

Dr. James F. Selwa and Dr. Linda M. Selwa

Rev. Richard E. Senghas

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Shields

Mr. Lucas Shuler

Monica Sifuentes, MD

George Spera

Marianna and Jim Steffes

Solemn Mass with Baptism, Reception and Confirmation, May 30, 2020, St. Paul’s Church. 16 of 24 RCIA candidates were present at this in-person Mass.
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Bill Strazzullo 
In Memory of  George & Georgia Pappas 
In Honor of  Mr. and Mrs. Willliam F. 
Strazzullo

J. Owen Todd

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Tratnyek

William A. Utic

Consuela M. Washington

Stephen and Elizabeth Whelan

Bow & Arrow Club $100-$249
Anonymous (11)

Stephen B. Adams

Rev. Dr. Michael Agliardo, SJ, PhD

Roy and Nimpa Akana 
In Honor of  Reece Akana

Mr. Vitaly Andreev

Patricia McKillop Ash

Mr. and Mrs. Paul G. Baldetti

Mr. Brian P. Bellmore, Esq.

Mr. and Mrs. Stanley P. Borowiec

Mr. Robert Breau

Ms. Colleen A. Brennan

Mr. and Mrs. Paul J. Brennan

John Keith Brungardt

Mr. Frank P. Bruno

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Burger

Mr. and Mrs. William J. Campbell

Hon. and Mrs. Raoul G. Cantero III

LaKeisha Caton

Mr. Paul G. Cellupica

Denley Chew

Hon. Timothy A. Chorba and  
Ms. Ruth Wimer

Mr. and Mrs. Richard G. Chriss

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Christian

Scott Christie

Fred Chromey

Mimsie Cieciuch 
In Memory of  Ronald Cieciuch

Mr. John H. Clark

Mr. Grayson Clary

Mr. and Mrs. William J. Cleary, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Roy C. Cobb, Jr.

Mary E. Coyle

Susan A. Coyne 
In Memory of  Richard F. Coyne ‘57, JD ‘60

Joseph Cronin

Ms. Kaelyn C. Cummins

Chris Cunniffe

James W. Curtin, Sr.

Ms. Laura E. de la Garza

Nicola A. DeAngelis

John R. Dillon

Dr. Ronald J. Distajo, MD 
In Memory of  James Edward Maschoff

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Dolan

Mr. &  Mrs. Robert J. Donahue Esq.

Matthias Donelan

Mr. and Mrs. Henry L. Donovan

Mark Doyle

Dr. Lisa Manz-Dulac 
In Honor of  Antoni (T.J.) Dulac

Liam P. Ebrill 
In Honor of  Fr. Tom Powers

Dr. Dennis G. Egnatz

Peter Erodici, Jr.

Roberto Fabros

Mr. John W. Farrell

John Feeney

Robert L. Felix 
In Honor of  Harvard First Year  
Law Students

Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Flaherty, Jr.

Mr. Patrick M. Folan

Hon. and Mrs. Thayer Fremont-Smith

Mr. and Mrs. Conrad F. Frey

Brian Gaspardo

Mr. Michael M. Gavin

Mary Ellen Gaw

Mr. and Mrs. Carmen L. J. Gentile

Joe George

Dr. Thomas J. Gill, III

Mr. and Mrs. Marc P. Goodman

Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Gotgart

Dr. Numa R. Gottardi-Littell, M.D. 
In Honor of  Professor Guido Guidotti

Anita M. Grassi

Andrew V. Griswold

Mr. and Mrs. Nuno M. Guedes

Kevin R. Hackett

Mr. and Mrs. Bruce D. Hainsworth 
In Memory of  Professor Sorokin

Mr. James J. Haley, Jr.

Mr. Timothy J. Hartigan

Michael F. Healy

Robert E. Hebda, Esq.

Mr. Daniel K. Hennessy, Esq.

Mr. Mark C. Henrie

Lacy and Julio Hernandez 
In Honor of  Ralph Lazarra

Douglas Herzbrun

Prof. Kevin L. Hickey

Mr. Brian P. Hill

Mr. Paul G. Hines and Mrs. Judith A. Hines

Kate Helen Hinton

Thomas C. Holtz 
In Memory of  Leslie and Helen Holtz

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey P. Holtzman

Neal J. Howard

William E. Hughes

William T. Hurley, III

Dr. Rosemary T. Hyson

Elizabeth Jacobson

Maureen Donnellan James 
In Memory of  Jane Thiboutot ‘80

Jim and Kris Jarocki

Dr. and Mrs. John R. Johannes, PhD

Roger Johannigman

Mr. and Mrs. Peter F. Judge 
In Memory of  Patricia “Pat” Judge

Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Kaier

Hon. George Kalinski

Philip Kaufman

Mr. and Mrs. John F. Kearns, III 
In Memory of  Betty Roher 
In Honor of  Kevin Kearns

Ms. Kathryn Kucharski 
In Memory of  Mark Kucharski

Dr. and Mrs. Robert L. Kuczkowski

Thomas M. Lamberti

Mr. and Mrs. Scot H. Landry

Benjamin Lapres and Stephanie Shantz

Joseph J. Lauer

Jeffrey and Yuki Laurenti 
In Memory of  Richard Griffin

Bill & Blair Lawlor

Mr. Stephen J. Leahy 
In Memory of  William V. Leahy

Dr. and Mrs. James G. Lee IV, PhD

Anthony V. Leness

Mr. Hang Liu

Bill and Eileen Looney

Dr. and Mrs. Kevin J. Lorentsen, MD

Joan M. Luecke 
In Memory of  Donald H. Luecke

Mr. and Mrs. William Lynch 
In Memory of  Patricia “Pat” Judge

Dr. Maurice P. Lynch

Maureen G. Lynch Memorial

Dr. Audry L. Lynch



22  |  Harvard Catholic Center — Annual Report of Contributors

Rev. John E. MacInnis

Robert E. Mack

Francis J. Mahoney

John Marrella

Mayela C. and Philip R. Martinez 
In Memory of  Enrique Moreno HLS 82

Marie L. Martino

Jane A. Materazzo

Richard J. McCarthy 
In Memory of  Arthur Pitts

Mrs. Karin L. McCormick

Dr. and Mrs. Walter L. McLean

Mr. and Mrs. Kevin McMurchy

Mr. and Mrs. Francis X. Meaney, Esq.

Dr. Dale R. and Mrs. Elizabeth B. Meers

Mark Merley

Mr. Frederick J. Metters and  
Ms. Maura Embler

Laurie and Martin Miller

Christopher Mitchell

James W. Moeller

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas B. Mooney, Esq. 
In Memory of  Robert B. Denis MBA ‘49

Mr. W. C. Mortenson, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Motley 
In Honor of  Colin Motley

Andre V. Moura

J. Brian Mullen

Dr. and Mrs. James H. Mullen, Jr. 
In Honor of  Fr. George and Doug Zack

Rev. William F. Murphy 
In Honor of  Classes of 2005-2011

Joseph and Anne Murphy

Ms. Karym Murphy 
In Memory of  Patricia “Pat” Judge

Alan and Kaitlyn O’Connor

Mr. and Mrs. William C. O’Neil, Jr.

Liza & Thomas M. O’Reilly 
In Honor of  Fr. Tom Powers

Kerri Osterhaus Houle, MD

Dr. and Mrs. Michael E. Pacanowsky

Jennifer Paxton

Jim Perrine & Beth Sullivan

Mr. and Mrs. Vincent T. Phillips

Robert Plunkett and Jennifer Herber

Mr. and Mrs. John Polanin, Jr.

John Poreba

Peter D. Post

Dr. Thomas J. Prendergast, Jr.

Mr. Alan J. Priest and  
Mrs. Cristin D. Bisbee Priest

David Ramsey

Timothy D. Rand

Mr. George Reardon and  
Mrs. Susan Erburu-Reardon

Mr. and Mrs. Humberto M. Reboredo

Mr. and Mrs. Hank Reeves 
In Honor of  Mary-Grace R. Reeves, 
Harvard Class of 2016

Jane Cotton Robbertz

Dr. Amy Malecki Rogers and  
Dr. Jason H. Rogers

Daniel Rosa MD

Harold A. Ross, Esq.

Rev. William C. Russell, SJ

Edward Patrick Ryan, MD

Mr. Michael C. Ryan, Sr. and  
Dr. Patricia D. Ryan

Carol Sarokhan, MD

Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Sawyer

Mr. and Mrs. John J. Schlegel

Mr. and Mrs. Pat Schultz 
In Memory of  Ken & Yong Peck

Nadia L. Scott, MD

Dr. Robert P. Sedlack

Prof. and Ms. David J. Seipp

Mr. Geza P. Serenyi

Drs. Peter Sharis, Christine Sharis

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Sheridan 
In Memory of  Patricia “Pat” Judge

Mr. Joseph Sison and Ms. Sharon Rich

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence R. Smith

Mr. R. B. Smith

Mr. John F. Spence, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Richard N. Stillwell, Esq.

John B. Sullivan 
In Memory of  Catherine Marshall Sullivan

John D. Sullivan 
In Memory of  Virginia Sullivan

Mr. and Mrs. Peter A. SyskiAsh Wednesday Mass, Feb. 2020, St. Paul’s Church.  
Max Bulgaric ‘19 (with candle) and Justin Lopez ‘23 (with cross) altar servers.  



www.harvardcatholic.org  |  23 

Mr. and Mrs. Walter S. Tomenson, Jr.

Ms. Allison L. Tompkins

Ms. Michelle Vaccaro

The Family of Michelle Vaccaro

Claire Valente

Robert P. Volpe 
In Memory of  Audrey F. Volpe

Dr. and Mrs. William V. Walsh

Philip J. Ward

Dr. Richard S. P. Weissbrod

Rev. Matt Westcott 
In Memory of  Bernard Cardinal Law, ‘53

Dr. John Patrick Whelan, MD, PhD

Dr. and Mrs. Stephen J. Wierzbinski, Jr.

Robert III and Marie Wilson

John and Patricia Worden

John L. Worden IV, MD

James R. Worsley, Jr.

The Young Family

Leo V. Zavatone

David Thaddeus Zmijewski

Dr. Peter J. Zuromskis

Friends Up To $99
Anonymous (12)

Anonymous Gift  
In Memory of  Mary Ellen Sylvester and  
In Honor of  Jill Sylvester ‘08

Patricia Abril

James D. Adducci

Charles and Marilyn Adomanis

Dr. and Mrs. Mark J. Albanese

Glenn Alexander

Mr. and Mrs. Oscar O. Alvarenga

Mr. Andrew Ambraziejus 
In Memory of  My Aunt Stanislava Cibas

Vincent A. Andaloro, MD (AB ‘60)

Tara and Stephen Anderson

Mr. Christopher Anselmo

Steven and Jane (Looney) Armstrong

Mr. Patrick N. Augustine

Hon. John A. Barone

Mr. Peter Barzdines

Glenn D. Bellitto and Kyle A. Moran

Mark P. Birkenbach, MD 
In Memory of  Marone and  
Birkenbach Families

Mr. and Mrs. Martin D. Brazet

Ms. Evelyn I. Breithaupt

Jean Marie Calvo

Mr. Frank C. Cardenas, Esq.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Carr, Jr. 
In Memory of  Edna Egan

Mrs. Joan Carroll

Mr. Salvador A. Casente, Jr. and  
Ms. Alison E. Spong

Antonio D. Castro and Rose C. Palermo

Mr. and Mrs. John C. Cavanaro

Tom Choquette

Ms. Emma M. Clerx 
In Memory of  Muriel Duarte

James G. Colbert 
In Memory of  Michael E. Hagar,  
Class of 1960

Harry S. Colburn, Jr.

Dr. Brian Ari G. Cole, MD 
In Honor of  Fr. George Salzmann

Dennis M. Couture

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Deagen

Ms. Mary Katherine DeWane

Hon. Robert H. Dierker, Jr.

Judy Dincher 
In Memory of  Tom Dincher, MBA ‘64

Janice Dolan 
In Memory of  John A. Dolan

Mr. Tai Dong 
In Memory of  Patricia “Pat” Judge

Mr. Wesley Donhauser

Donald T. Donovan

Dr. and Mrs. Edward P. K. Donovan, Ph.D 
In Memory of  Stella Stershic and 
Rosemary Boggs

Dr. Connemara Doran, PhD

Ms. Kristine J. Dunne Maher

Christina Covino Eckert

Mr. and Mrs. Hugh M. Exton, Jr.

Dr. and Mrs. Francis T. Fallon

Prof. Daniel Faoro and Ms. Katherine Faoro 
In Memory of  Mary L. Faoro

Mary E. Farrell

Prof. James V. Feinerman

John M. Fleming

David F. Forte

Barry W. Furze

James J. Gaffney III

Paul Garavente

Mr. David Gardner

Ms. Sarah H. Gustafson

Mr. John D. Hagen, Jr.

Ms. Samantha A. Hand

John T. Harding

Mr. Edward P. Hargus

Mr. Kevin J. Harrington

Richard Hart Harrington 
In Memory of  Robert T. Harrington ‘66

Mr. John E. Arbab and Dr. Nora M. Heimann 
In Memory of  Jeanne M. Heimann

Dr. and Mrs. William L. Hennrikus, MD

Ms. Nicollete Izakovic

Ms. Christine Judge 
In Memory of  Patricia “Pat” Judge

Ms. Susan A. Kambhu

Michele Ippolito Karlberg

Thomas and Melinda Kearney

Dr. William F. Keenan, Jr.

Joan Keenan

Ms. Maryanne King

Dr. and Mrs. Robert Knapp 
In Memory of  Walter &  
Catherine Whelan

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew B. Kolesar, III

Mr. Luke T. Kramer 
In Honor of  Fr. George Salzmann

Ms. Carolinn A. Kuebler 
In Memory of  Larry Yont

Dr. Deirdre M. La Porte

Dr. Daniel E. Lage, MD

Paul R. Levesque ‘56 
In Memory of  Susan Shennan

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas M. Looney

Manuel Lopez

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Lynch 
In Honor of  Fr. George Salzmann

Mr. and Mrs. James Manning 
In Memory of  Patricia “Pat” Judge

Mr. Frederick W. Marks III and  
Prof. Sylvia K. Marks

Stephanie Lang Martin

Nicholas A. Mastroianni

Mr. E. M. McCann

Robert McDonald

Dennis P. & Mary E. McGee

Mr. Peter A. McGrath

Teresa E. McLaughlin

Fran & Jack McLaughlin

Brian E. McManus 
In Memory of  Dotti McManus

Mr. Joseph P. Meissner, Esq.

Prof. Nelson H. Minnich

Constance Monitto
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Dr. John P. Mordes and Dr. Regina Yando 
In Memory of  Alan Moonves

James L. Moses

Harold Burstein and Mary Mullen

Mr. and Mrs. James P. Mullen 
In Memory of  James Mullen

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Nadd

Ms. Laura M. Nicolae

Drs. Felix & Chastity Nunez

Mr. and Mrs. Michael O’Brien 
In Memory of  Edward and Rita Haglund

Ms. Ifeyinwa V. Ogu

Frances Pierson O’Leary

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel O’Neill

Kurt Oppermann

Mr. B. Michael Pallasch

Ms. Berenika D. Palys 
In Memory of  Voyteck Zakrzewski

Alec A. Pandaleon

Mr. Derek Paulhus

Mr. and Mrs. Otto A. Payonzeck

Mr. Aramis Perez

Ivonne Perez 
In Honor of  Pedro W. Perez

Dr. Jan Louis Perkowski

Mr. and Mrs. Franklin G. Polk, Esq.

Sheldon and Lauren Pollock

Anthony Priest

Thomas and Andrea Priest

Angela Hawekotte and Kevin Quinn 
In Honor of  Brendan Quinn

Peter J. Raskauskas

Peter Reale 
In Memory of  Thomas Reale

Dr. and Mrs. Daniel B. Reardon, II 
In Memory of  Paul C. Reardon, AB ‘32

Mr. and Mrs. Timothy J. Reckart

Kathleen Mavorneen Reddy-Smith

Dr. and Mrs. Mark E. Redman, MD

Ms. Mary-Grace Reeves

Richard W. Renehan

Mr. and Mrs. Stefan V. Reyniak 
In Memory of  Janusz Reyniak

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Roberts

Ms. Alexandra Rose 
In Honor of  Father Bill Murphy

Dr. and Mrs. Edward T. Ryan

Deacon Christopher E. Ryan 
In Memory of  Margaret Ryan

Miles F. Ryan III

Mr. and Mrs. Norman C. Sabbey, Esq.

Caroline Walsh Sabin

Dr. Donald Sadoski DMD and  
Dr. Darleen M. Sadoski

Mr. James M. Sanduski

Nilsa Santiago, JD

Ms. Andrea Santoriello

Mr. and Mrs. David T. Schneider

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph J. Scipione

Mr. and Mrs. Peter J. Serritella, Esq.

Eugene A. Skowronski 
In Memory of  Francis, Sophie,  
Francis Jr., and Robert Skowronski

Paul T. Smith

Mrs. Claire Somersille-Nolan

Mr. and Mrs. Peter G. Stella

Dr. and Mrs. A. L. Stickell, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Sugrue

H. L. Tafe

Ms. Natalie F. Tarbet 
In Memory of  Brick and Natalie Frohock

Mrs. Katherine G. Tegtman

Lance and Alicia Thomas

Mr. and Mrs. Brian A. Thompson

Ann Roberts Tobin

Robert L. Tortoriello

Mr. David V. Trulio

Dr. and Mrs. William J. Ungvarsky

Mr. and Mrs. Jorge Valdivia 
In Memory of  Vicente Valencia

Ms. Genesis Vergara 
In Memory of  Simon Vergara

Manuel F. Villalon

Ms. Jordan Virtue

Michael and Yvette Von Rueden

Thayer Wade 
In Memory of  Dr. Thayer D. Wade, Ed.D. ‘63

Rev. Justin Whittington, SJ 
In Honor of  Rev. Michael Castori, SJ, 
Class of 1982

Mr. Caroline L. Wolverton

Aundra Zack & David Zack 
In Memory of  Patricia “Pat” Judge

Dr. Anthony Zangara, MD

Mr. and Mrs. Roger J. Zino

The Catholic Center apologizes in 
advance for any errors or omissions  
in this report. Please contact Doug 
Zack, Director of Advancement,  
617-491-8400 or  
DZack@HarvardCatholic.org  
to make any corrections.

Stephen Auth, MBA ‘85, (right) spoke to  
the Business School Catholic Student Association,  

January 2020. Stephen is the author of  
“The Missionary of Wall Street.”
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Undergraduate Chaplain Fr. Patrick Fiorillo offers a blessing to the Class of 2020  
during the last-minute senior send-off, March 10, 2020

Grateful for the support from the 
following families and students:
Hon. Mark W. Blanchfield and Dr. Beatrice H. Tsao, MD

Ms. Mary Katherine DeWane

Dr. and Mrs. Carlos Fernández del Castillo

Mr. David Gardner

Mr. Victor Guzman and Dr. Jane Yang

Ms. Samantha A. Hand

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas L. Horton

Mr. and Mrs. John F. Kearns, III

Mr. Kevin J. Kearns

Mr. and Mrs. Lucas Lentsch

Ms. Laura M. Nicolae

Ms. Ifeyinwa V. Ogu

Mr. and Mrs. Kevin P. O’Meara

Mr. and Mrs. Esteban Ramirez

Ms. Jordan Virtue

“So, whether it is something painful like Covid-19, or something joyful 
like a graduation, do something first that is simple yet profound: pray! ”
Those were the words of encouragement that Father Kelly gave to the Class of 2020 in 

his homily during the (virtual) Baccalaureate Mass, May 24, 2020. We know the year 

didn’t end the way the students had hoped for, but the Chaplains and FOCUS mission-

aries rallied, with very short notice, to have a “senior send-off” as a way to recognize the 

accomplishments of the seniors.

Because of the generosity of members of the Class of 2020 and their parents, the 

Harvard Catholic Center was able to install a sign onto the façade of the HCC.  Now 

future Harvard students will know the precise entrance to the Harvard Catholic Center.  

We want to give special recognition to Samantha Hand, Ify Ogu and Kevin Kearns, 

who helped solicit their classmates for the Senior Gift. Thank you to everyone who 

participated in the Class of 2020 Gift.     l

Senior Class Gift 2020
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Anonymous (5)

Dr. and Mrs. Vincent A. Andaloro, Jr.

Ms. Leslie M. Ballantyne

Mrs. Elisabeth Belton and Mr. Tim Belton 
In Memory of  George Anton Belton

Mr. Kwame Nkrumah Cain 
In Memory of  Jacques L. Cain 
In Honor of  Grace W. Cain

Mr. Frank C. Cardenas, Esq.

Dr. Edmund S. Cibas, MD and  
Mr. Todd Stewart

Mr. John H. Clark

Mr. Grayson Clary

Miss Rosa M. C. Cumare, Esq.

Ms. Kaelyn C. Cummins

Lt. j.g. and Mrs. Christopher J. Curtis

Ms. Laura E. de la Garza

Mr. Wesley Donhauser

Dr. Connemara Doran, PhD

Dr. Brian A. P. Fallon and Dr. Jenifer Nields

Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Gotgart

Mr. and Mrs. William J. Johnson 
In Memory of  Hugh J. Beins

Mr. Robert E. Joyce &   
Mrs. Julie Walsh Joyce

Ms. Kathryn Kucharski 
In Memory of  Mark Kucharski

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Love 
In Honor of  Edward J. Love

Mr. John B. Lynch, Jr.

Mr. James F. Mahon, III 
In Memory of  Mairead Florence 
Molumby Mahon

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel J. Moore

Mr. Paolo Oliaro and Ms. Elisa Merlo

Dr. Kerri Osterhaus Houle

Mr. Pedro Pasquin

Mr. Derek Paulhus

Mr. Aramis Perez

Mr. and Mrs. John Polanin, Jr.

Mr. Neal J. Reenan and  
Dr. Jennifer A. Reenan

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Roberts

Dr. Amy Malecki Rogers and  
Dr. Jason H. Rogers

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph J. Scipione

Mr. Joseph Sison and Ms. Sharon Rich

Ms. Michelle Vaccaro

Dr. Richard S. P. Weissbrod

Mr. Clifford E. Yuknis, Esq.

Dr. Anthony Zangara, MD

Witness the power of your monthly Gift

Name: Nam Hyan Kim

Class Year: 2021

Concentration: Joint History and Anthropology 
(Archaeology)

Hometown: Fairfax, Virginia

High School: Robinson Secondary School

Favorite Saint and Why: St. Joseph. As a loving 
father to Jesus and a faithful spouse to Mary, he was 
the saint who allowed me to witness the immense joy 
contained within the humble Holy Family.

Favorite Place to Pray: By the Charles River

Favorite Place to Study at Harvard: The Eliot Dining Hall

Favorite Off Campus Dining Choice: Not quite the dining choice, but grabbing ice 
cream has always been a favorite of mine to do (Amorino’s, the gelato place near Eliot 
House, has a special place in my heart)!

Fondest Memory of the Harvard Catholic Center: I felt very lost during my first 
month on campus and I found myself at Totus Tuesday in front of Christ in a way I had 
never been before. I was sitting in the back, hidden in the dim church light. As I prayed 
and looked at Jesus, there was an overwhelming love that surged through me and my 
heart so warm, as if God were giving me a glimpse into the love He had for me. This is 
one of the first times I felt so moved in prayer, and it led me to be more involved in the 
parish and the Catholic community on campus.

What Three Words Would You Use to Describe the HCC: Comforting, Warm, Nurturing.

Society of Crimson Catholics  
–Recurring Gift Donors
Monthly donations can contribute mightily to the mission of the Catholic Center.  We 

are grateful to those individuals to give regularly.  The following are members of the 

Society of Crimson Catholics for FY 2020 (and continuing!).  

As a way of saying “thank you” to those who join “The Society of Crimson Catholics,” 
we will share with you a student profile each month. We recognize your loyal 
commitment to Catholic life at Harvard and we know you’ll enjoy learning more 
about the students that you are supporting.

Not a member and would like to receive the student profile? Please consider joining 
The Society of Crimson Catholics at HarvardCatholic.org/donate.

When you make a monthly recurring gift you are a champion for Christ by sustaining 
the ministry for Harvard Catholic students. 
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Giving History Dollars & Donors FY2016–FY2020
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	 2016	 2017	 2018	 2019	 2020

Expenses
		  FY 2019	 FY 2020
Clergy & Religious Stipend and Benefits	 $90,633.00	 $98,828.00

Salaries	 $162,214.00	 $172,437.00

Benefits	 $17,905.00	 $38,385.00

FOCUS Missionaries	 $80,000.00	 $80,000.00

Development	 $27,056.00	 $34,896.00

General & Administration	 $27,901.00	 $21,044.00

Facilities	 $85,230.00	 $72,790.00

Conferences	 $19,766.00	 $11,683.00

Other	 $1,755.00	 $840.00

TOTAL EXPENSES	 $512,460.00	 $530,903.00

760
716 745 755

706

  Annual Fund           Endowment/Capital Fund           Total Cash           Total Donors

The Harvard Catholic Center Consolidated Expenses
Fiscal Year 2019 (July 1, 2018 – June 30, 2019)  •  Fiscal Year 2020 (July 1, 2019 – June 30, 2020)

The unrestricted Annual Fund is the largest source of income 

for the Harvard Catholic Center and we depend on the 

support of alumni, parents, foundations and friends to be able to 

provide essential evangelization and ministry to the undergraduate 

and graduate student communities.  

Our ministry does not receive funding from Harvard or the 

Archdiocese of Boston.  That is why the Annual Fund is so critical to 

our mission, bringing students closer to their relationship with Jesus 

Christ through worship, prayer, inquiry and Catholic social teaching.  

Thank you for your ongoing support of our 

mission as we proclaim the truth and love of Jesus Christ to 

Harvard and to the world.  Please continue to pray for the 

Harvard Catholic Center.



Catching Up With the Class of 2020

Harvard Catholic Center

29 Mount Auburn Street
Cambridge, MA 02138-6031

www.harvardcatholic.org

Elizabeth D’Haiti is the 13th Harvard graduate 

to become a missionary with FOCUS, a Catholic 

collegiate outreach whose mission is to share the hope 

and joy of the gospel with college and university students. 

The Northern Virginia native graduated this spring with 

a concentration in integrative biology and a secondary in 

global health and health policy. Elizabeth began serving 

as a FOCUS missionary at Columbia University in New 

York City this fall.  Please pray for Elizabeth and for all of 

Harvard’s FOCUS missionaries.

 “Though I wasn’t very involved with the Harvard Catholic 

Center until my junior year of college, I know that my 

relatively short time in this amazing spiritual community 

will have a huge impact on the rest of my life. I grew up 

Catholic, but during my high school and early college years I 

was mostly involved in protestant and nondenominational 

communities. During my journey back to Catholicism, 

the HCC became my home and provided a community 

of people who loved me well, patiently answered my 

questions, and inspired me with their own beautiful faith 

and dedication to mission. Because of these experiences, I 

decided that I wanted to spend the rest of my life following 

Jesus’ example of loving sacrificially, creating disciples, and 

fostering spaces like the HCC for those like my younger self 

who long for authentic Catholic community, but may not 

know it yet. I’m excited to continue this journey as a FOCUS 

missionary and I am grateful to those at the HCC for their 

support and example!”      l


